
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Region V 
536 South Clark Street, Floor 6 
Chicago, IL 60605 

December 27,201 0 

Mr. Allan Barker 
Chief, State & Government Affairs 
U.S. NRC - Region I11 
2443 Warrenville Road - Suite 2 10 
Lisle, Illinois 60532-4352 

Dear Mr. Barker: 

Attached are the comprehensively revised Radiological Incident Response Plan for the State of 
Minnesota (dated July 1,2010) and the Emergency Operations Plans (EOPs) for the Minnesota 
Counties of Dakota (dated December, 20 lo), Goodhue and the City of Red Wing (dated October, 
201 0), Sherburne (dated October, 2009) and Wright (dated December, 201 0). Dakota, Goodhue 
Counties and the City of Red Wing lie within the 10-mile Emergency Planning Zone (EPZ) for 
the Prairie Island Nuclear Generating Plant. Sherburne and Wright County lie within the 1 0-mile 
EPZ for the Monticello Nuclear Generating Plant. 

Also included for review are the Radiological Sampling Site, Siren Location, Traffic and Access 
Control Point, Ingestion Pathway and Base maps for both the Prairie Island and Monticello 
Nuclear Generating Plants. 

We request that you review this material for conformity to Title 44, Code of Federal Regulations, 
Part 350, and the requirements in NUREG-0654. Please provide written comments regarding 
your review to FEMA, Region V, by January 27, 201 1. Please retain the prior approved plan 
sections until all Regional Assistance Committee members have provided us with their review 
comments. At that time we will notify you of our findings concerning final approval, and 
provide updating instructions. 

If you should have any questions, please contact me at 3 12-408-5575 or Gary Naskrent at 
3 12-408-52 14 

Sincerely, - 

Regional Assistance Committee 

Enclosures (1 2) 

www.fema.gov 

http://www.fema.gov

